
 

 

March 4, 2024 
 
San Simeon Community Services District 
111 Pico Avenue 
San Simeon, CA 93452 
 
  
SUBJECT: FEBRUARY 2024 MONTHLY FACILITY REPORT FOR THE SAN SIMEON COMMUNITY SERVICES 

DISTRICT WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT, WATER SYSTEM, AND COLLECTION SYSTEM 
 
 
WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT 

 
The recent storms have required much more operational effort. The wastewater treatment plant is seeing the amount 
of inflow triple during rain events which requires more time onsite with operating the plant. The increase is due to 
stormwater infiltrating the collection system and then flowing to the wastewater treatment plant. FRM Staff is 
investigating every potential infiltration source to reduce the amount of stormwater inflow.  

 
WATER SYSTEM 
 
Staff treated the well water using the filtration system since there was flow in Pico Creek. The recent rainfall has 
added to the difficulty and the amount of time spent treating the water to potable standards. The filters are changed 
out regularly along with keeping backup supply onsite. and the new SCADA system is operating and providing the 
monitoring information and alarming required by the Division of Drinking Water. All drinking water standards are 
currently being met. 
 
COMPLIANCE 
 

• Compliance is working on updating the Hazardous Materials Business Plan.  

• FRM completed a routine inspection with the Air Pollution Control Board. 

• The District’s water and wastewater generators and supporting documentation were reviewed and no 

deficiencies were found.  

 
 
Sincerely,  
FLUID RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
 
 


